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NEWS RELEASE | FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE | September 30, 2024 

UPDATE 

2 Vehicle Fatality Crash-I-94 Burleigh County 

What: Fatality 

Where: I-94 Westbound MM 189(7 miles east of Sterling) 

When: 09/29/2024 at 8:39 P.M Central 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: High Winds 

Crash Involvement: Vehicle/Vehicle 

Type of Crash: Angle 

Agencies Involved: ND Highway Patrol, Burleigh County Sheriff’s Department, Kidder County 

Ambulance, Steele Fire and Rescue 

Vehicle No. 1: 2004 Dodge Grand Caravan 
Driver No. 1: Kaylene Dunn, 41-year-old female from Bismarck, Fatality 
Restraints: Seatbelt in Use 
Charges: No charges filed 

Vehicle No. 2: Vernon Bossen, 1999 Kenworth Semi Truck 
Driver No. 2: 73-year-old male from Mora, MN, no injury 
Restraints: seatbelt in use 
Charges: no charges filed 

 

 
NARRATIVE: A Dodge Caravan was traveling east on I-94 when it lost control and crossed 
the median into the westbound lanes. The Kenworth semi-truck and trailer were traveling 
westbound in the right lane. The Dodge struck the middle of the semi-trailer on the driver’s 
side and was then run over by the rear trailer tires. Driver of the Dodge, 41-year-old female, 
was pronounced deceased on scene and transported to Bismarck by Kidder County 
Ambulance to a local funeral home. The crash remains under investigation by the Highway 
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Patrol. I-94 Westbound lanes were closed for approximately 2 hours with traffic being diverted 
onto Old Highway 10. 

 

 
For more information, contact: 
Sgt. Brian Mehlhoff 701-351-7343 
blmehlho@nd.gov 
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